







HARP Summer Camp – Love Your Rythm

Manantial del Corazon, Madrid, Spain, July 19 – August 1, 2020

By Stefan Campillo

ood morning, I want to thank first of all the TP and God for protecting us and giving us the opportunity to do this workshop in such a delicate situation for COVID-19. Right at the end of the workshop the government announced that the meetings of people were limited to no more than 10 due to the increase in infections, so we were able to finish the workshop at the right time. I also want to thank the committee for all their support and work, without them I would be lost: Rubén Cabero, Dajanna Arones, Alejandro López, Daniel Temprado and Josué Navarro.

The workshop began on July 19 and ended on August 1, for a total of 12 full days. Although the team leaders, the team assistant and the staff were there from the 17th to have a mini preparation workshop for those responsible.

The motto of the workshop was "Love your rhythm, songs to be heard". The focus of the workshop was for participants to connect

with themselves and each other through love and empathy. We also emphasized the centenary of the birth of the True Father, a song that must be heard by the entire universe. Each day was focused on different points: friendship, purity, father and son relationship, devotion, community, prayer, etc. There were also talks that the participants really liked, such as the heart of Jesus, the Centennial of the True Father or the Mission Butterfly.

Because we were 6 months without seeing each other due to the confinement, the atmosphere of the workshop was very good. I was very happy to see them enjoy the workshop. Swimming in the pool, debating the talks, sharing laughter at food, playing sports with the family, going to the mountain and sleeping there, praying together, reflecting on the life of the True Parents, in short, living together during these 12 days after a hard confinement, it was a very good experience and a godsend for all the participants.

In the committee we do not know what the future will be like, but we will continue working to prepare the next winter, spring and summer workshops of this year 20/21 with the same determination.